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North Branch Fire District #1 

78 Dorr Fitch Road 

West Dover, VT 05356 

    Website: https://www.northbranchfiredistrict.com 

   Phone: 802-464-7560 x 110 

Fax: 802-464-3040 

E-mail: nbfd1@myfairpoint.net 

 

THESE MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED BY THE 

PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE 

 

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the North Branch Fire District #1, Prudential 

Committee, April 8, 2021 

 

This Meeting, having been duly Warned, was called to order at 12:04 p.m. by Chairman, 

Thomas Ferrazza. 

 

Members Present:  Thomas Ferrazza, Daniel Facilla, Jodi Keeler and John Snow. 

 

Also Present:  Bart Howes, Rebecca Snow, Linda Holland, Helen Krzeminski, Michael 

Garber, Bob Stone, Ed Moran, Mike Eldridge, Scott Stein, Steve Montello, Ray Reed, 

Ken Westby and Richard Werner. 

 

Public Comments: Garber commented on the Ironstone Landing property and his 

personal property at 3 Partridge Run, asking for an extension of the May 20th deadline 

and a credit for difference between the $12/gal. (of the Amnesty Program) rate and 

$30/gal rate paid on the Partridge Run house, for the added sleeping spaces. A temporary 

extension was granted until June 30, 2021. New construction extension would be 

indefinitely.  

 It was determined that the credit could not be retroactive and was not granted. It was 

discussed and agreed upon to add Michael Garber to the agenda for the regular meeting 

of the Committee, on May 13th. 

 

Minutes:  Facilla moved to approve the Minutes of March 11 and 19, 2021 as submitted.  

Seconded by J. Snow.  Passed unanimously. 

 

Letters:  Town of Wilmington agreed to credit NBFD for taxes on property owned by 

NBFD as requested by Linda Holland due to the condition and accessibility of the 

property. A total of $778.24 will be credited towards next year’s tax bill. 

 

A bill from Arcomm communications for new installation of television, camera and new 

employee set up of computer with programs. 
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Gary Henry requested an extension on his $12/gal rate at his Tamarack property. It was 

decided to give him a temporary extension until June 30, 2021 and added him to the 

agenda for the May 13th regular meeting. 

 

Ray Reed was present to go over changes in his contract. Changes will not affect content, 

only order of paragraphs. NBFD will contact him to come back and sign it when ready in 

a few days. 

 

*Ferrazza addressed the recent Amnesty Program and a letter that was sent to several 

customers of NBFD by Rich Werner, who manages several associations in the district. 

Ferrazza declares that it was irresponsible and could possibly discourage customers to 

take advantage of the substantial savings. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Keeler moved to pay the monthly bills in the amount of 

$82,866.16. Seconded by Facilla.  Passed unanimously. 

 

Prudent Capital Reserve is at $648,151.84 

 

Chief Operator’s Report: Howes informs the Committee that $63,000 needs to be 

added to our 2021 Capital Expenditures, for the cost of the replacement of 1,020 endpoint 

meters. This is due to a need to replace existing meters bought in 2015 using older 3G 

technology. The new endpoints will be using 4G LTE technology. The availability of 3G 

by cellular providers is due to phase-out by February 2022, requiring us to replace 2/3’s 

of our existing meters before the 2022 spring billing. The new meters will have 

significant savings for NBFD and will come with a warranty which is under review for 

clarification. The new 4G LTE units will last 20 years, compared to our current meters, 

which have a 10-year life. Howes reminds the Committee that there needs to be an 

amendment to this year’s Capital Expenditures Budget and the Article 7 Annual Warning 

will have to be amended from the floor at the Annual meeting. 

 

Contracts: There was a motion by Facilla, to accept Ted Murphy’s contract extension. It 

was seconded by J. Snow and passed unanimously.  

 

There was a motion by Facilla to accept the Seasons on Mount Snow contract extension. 

It was seconded by J. Snow and passed unanimously. 

 

 There was a motion by Facilla to accept Bob Rubin’s contract with an addition of a 

bedroom, at the $40/gal rate. It was seconded by J. Snow and passed unanimously. 

 

Tabby, from the Town of Dover, asked for clarification re: construction permits needing 

an Act 250 permit and the letter generated by NBFD. It was explained that NBFD will 

generate a letter for the applicant, confirming gallonage is available. That letter is then 

attached to the application that goes to the state, for approval. 
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Review/Approval of Budgets: There was a motion accept budgets, as is, from J. Snow. 

It was seconded by Facilla and passed unanimously. It was noted any amendments would 

be approved, from the floor, at the annual meeting. 

 

Executive Session: At 12:41 p.m., Snow moved to go into Executive Session for legal 

matters. Keeler seconded the motion and passed unanimously. Facilla moved to come out 

of Executive session at 3:14 p.m., Snow seconded the motion and was passed 

unanimously.  

 

DECISIONS:  

The Committee discussed the requests of Gary Henry and Mike Garber as they relate to 

the legal settlement with Richard Caplan. No decision was made. 

 

The Committee is adding the letter from Rich Werner to the minutes as an attachment in 

its entirety, acknowledging that nothing was discussed with Rich, who was allowed into 

the session when he arrived, other than a reading of the letter by Rich.  

 

The committee announces that the attorney has approved as fair and equitable a potential 

new billing procedure. 

 

NBFD will conduct an Informational Meeting on April 27th, 2021, for the public to 

address any questions or concerns. The meeting will be warned, in the Deerfield Valley 

News, the week of the 19th and on the NBFD website. A link to attend by Teams, will be 

available, on the website. 

 

 Other public comments via Teams: Steve Montello asked about proxy ballots. It was 

explained that according to Title 24 of State Statutes, towns cannot vote by proxy for 

articles. Absentee ballots are available for voting on elections.  

 

Bob Stone asked if non-voters could speak at the Informational Meeting on April 27th. 

Committee responded yes and their input is welcome. Mr. Stone expressed concern that 

second homeowners cannot vote in the district. It was explained that it is Vermont State 

law. He asked if Rich Warner’s letter would be put into the record. The Committee stated 

that the letter would be attached to the minutes of this meeting that is posted on NBFD’s 

website. 

 

Ken Westby (resident) expressed concern that the budget was discussed with Rich 

Werner under executive session. It was clarified that was not the case, but that he was 

given a copy of the Annual Report to take with him, as he left, with the budget in it, 

which is available to the public. 

  

Ferrazza adjourned the meeting at 3:21 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

Helen Krzeminski, 
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Administrative Assistant 

  

cc:  T. Ferrazza, D. Facilla, J. Keeler, J. Snow, K. Braunbach, E. Floyd, B. Howes, H. 

Terhune, R. Stone, A. Pritcher, A. Palmiter, A. Perkins, A. Havreluk, C. Helmstetter, C. 

Turpin, G. Henry, G. Golet, Grayghostinn, J. Gooch, J. Eckert, J. Flanagan-Marchese, J. 

Mahon, J. Densmore, J. Brunen, J. Redd, L. Harkawik, L. Fraser, M. Hamilton, M. 

Formel, M. Hathaway, M. Garber, P. Fisher, P. Fitzpatrick, R. Reed, R. Caplan, R. 

Rubin, W. Ruane, S. MacDougall, S. Dupuis, S. Joyce-Albano, T. House, Weathervane 

Lodge, Y. Strus, Deerfield Valley News and Brattleboro Reformer. 

 

Posted:  North Branch Fire District #1, Wastewater Treatment Facility & 

Administrations Building.  Dover Town Office. 

 










